
HS2 Report / Update - May 2024 

 

 

The bridge on the A43 is well under way for construction with a planned completion in 2025. The 
Bridge is being constructed so that it is "future proof" i.e it will be able to take a motorway 
should one be built in the future and there will be enough space for a shared pathway to enable 
walkers and cyclists to access Brackley from the villages. 

  

The first part of the Greatworth "T" has been opened where traffic for Sulgrave is now routed to 
the East of the Welsh lane. At a later stage the Welsh Lane B4525 will be closed completely to 
enable construction underneath at Greatworth and all traffic will be diverted via the second 
phase of the Greatworth T. 

  

Esme Cushing who was the WNC representative has now moved to another department and no 
new liaison meetings have been announced. 

 

Councillor Gary Lowther 


